
 Minutes HUB Meeting 
 June 8, 2023 5:45 

 Maple Ridge Library, Alouette Room 

 1. Attendees: Jenny Wright, Jackie Chow, Ivan Chow, Peter Jongbloed 

 2. Minutes of May meeting approved by Ivan and Jackie 

 3. Agenda for today’s meeting approved by Ivan and Peter 

 4.0 Old Business: 

 4.1 ATAC PM:  the bike parking at PM day run by  “  them-they” had 73 bikes. PM Cycle 
 sponsored the bike parking. Ivan and Peter and others volunteered at it. Next ATAC meeting is 
 June 12th and they will be discussing the new PM ATP. Peter will report at our next meeting. 

 4.2  ATAC MR  : no report. Suggestions made for Ashley  to bring up having the committee go for 
 a bike ride with HUB to see the challenges first hand. Jenny will follow up with that. 

 4.3  Ride with MR and PM councillors:  Upcoming ride  with Yousef on June 15th and meeting 
 with Councillor Dozie on June 16th. Decision made to re-contact Councillor Carreras in August 
 to see if she wants to meet with us or take a ride with us. Once we meet with her we will have 
 had a chance to have met with all of them either on a ride or one on one. 
 Decision made to wait until after the planned presentation to PM council on July 11 to organize a 
 ride with the one respondent councillor Alison Evans in hopes that there may be more 
 councillors who might want to join us for a ride in PM. 

 4.4 Collaboration for AST:  Planned presentation on  AST at the SD #42 Pro D day was 
 cancelled due to poor interest in the session. Plan is to reconvene in the fall and perhaps try 
 again for a session in October or November. 

 4.5  GETI-Fest:  Sept 16th-will discuss at August meeting 

 4.6  PM Day Parade:  Antoinette’s report read out: 

 “The PM Day parade was a huge success in terms of participation thanks to Erin who got a couple of 
 families to join the mostly FB 55+ Social Group. Our HUB email database resulted in ZERO 
 participation save Jenny, Peter, Erin and me. Will be interesting to see how many new people sign 
 up or contact us due to the business cards and brochures we handed out. The idea of participating 
 in community events has wheels in terms of increasing  public exposure to the word HUB, and 
 raising awareness of what we do. Swag bags filled with cycling promos could bring better results. 
 We have a whole year to prepare!” 



 5. New Business: 

 5.1 Pedal Poll 2023:  Jenny counted at 117th Ave and Steeves Street June 6 from 2-4pm. 
 % roughly broke down to 75% cars, 18% pedestrians, 7% bicycles. Approximate total of all was 
 250. Of note, about 1/3 of the cyclists, most going west, rode on the road. 

 5.2 121 Ave. (planned sidewalk) and 214th st (planned MUP)-  Discussion about plans and 
 Jenny and Jackie will request a meeting with Mark and Forest. 

 6. Roundtable:  -Jackie will send an email to everyone  about doing a video for the HUB AGM 
 -decision made to not have a July meeting 

 Meeting adjourned at: 7:15 


